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New Nursery and Forest School 
o Building watertight in September 2021 with advanced work on internal finishes, 2nd and 3rd M & E Fixes 

complete. 
o Project delayed mid-November due to outbreak of Covid across all trades. Supply issues encountered with 

deliveries from Europe in particular specialist equipment such as ground source cooling chambers. 
o Practical completion date delayed to early March 2022 (original completion date late November 2021).  
o The Nursery team had continued using the existing facilities in Winton Square and were currently preparing 

for recruitment to expand staffing to allow the expected additional admissions to be accepted. 
Blackstone Recladding and Cadman roof improvement works 

o The project had been paused and re-evaluated following the approval of the new strategic approach in the 
Estates Masterplan. 

o A proposal for a reduced scheme had been developed, seeking to address current poor working conditions 
and creating new office accommodation in the former Cadman Library (see elsewhere on agenda). 

Student Village  
o Following formal approval by the Board of Governors on Friday 5 March 2021, a design team and advisors had 

been appointed, and an internal development board established, with extensive consultation with stakeholders 
taking place.  

o The next decision point would likely be the 29 June 2022 Board meeting, when formal approval would be 
sought to proceed to external procurement in late Summer 2022. The decision to seek approval would be 
dependent upon all the underlying requirements for a successful project being in place (outlined in the report). 

London Digital Institute Expansion 
o The project was largely finished and operational now with teaching being delivered. The building works were 

complete, and the project handed over, although there remained a small number of outstanding items to be 
resolved - these were being progressed. 

Squires View 
o Despite continued chasing and interventions at Chief Executive level and no apparent issues, our legal team 

still struggled to get the Council to fully engage in the completion of the transaction. 
Disposal of Ex-Sports Field off Newcastle Road, Cotes Heath, Eccleshall, Stafford 

o A paper covering this proposal in more detail was included on today’s agenda for the Committee’s consideration 
and approval.  

Sale of land at Lichfield College for coach park 
o The sale of the car park to Lichfield District Council had been held up due to an outstanding legal charge South 

Staffs College had on the title deeds. South Staffs College had subsequently resolved the issue in July thus 
allowing the sale to progress. However, the previous decision to start planning for the withdrawal from the 
Lichfield site had been paused pending a review, given its strategic location for north Birmingham. 

Estates Masterplan 
o Following agreement by Board of Governors in June 2021 that the future Estates Masterplan should focus all 

new learning and teaching developments on the Leek Road side of the campus, it had been agreed at the 
November 2021 Sustainability and Resources Committee that the first enabling project would be the 
development of a (potentially multi-storey) car park. A wider discussion paper on car parking and the business 
case for the car park appeared elsewhere on the agenda for discussion.  

o A further update on priorities and sequencing within the Masterplan, as an enabler to the new University 
Strategy (which is currently under development) would be presented as part of the development of the 
Strategy. The next update would focus specifically on enabling the Academic Strategy, including responding 
to proposed developments in the teaching and learning portfolio, the development of research centres and 
the creation of the enterprise ecosystem. 
 

Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Mike Herbert queried the issue of planning permission at Blackheath Lane and Sally McGill proposed that a 

summary note be circulated to the Committee. 
• Mike Herbert noted his concerns about the marketability of the scheme being developed. Sally McGill reminded 

the Committee that a market testing report had been produced on this but acknowledged the unavoidable risk, 
however low level, when applying for planning permission. 

436 The Committee received for approval the Estates masterplan – business case: car park at Squires View 
SR/17/05, presented by the Chief Financial Officer & Deputy Chief Executive, who noted the following main points: 
 
• This paper set out the Business Case for the development of a new car park on Squires View as part of the Estates 

Masterplan. Two options had been considered in detail and were set out in the attached Business Case. 
• Option one was the construction of a multi-storey car park with several permutations on size depending on whether 

to increase, decrease or keep the same the number of available parking spaces. 
• Option two, the recommended option, was to create a cheaper and smaller surface car park on Squires View but 

designed to take the addition of a multi-storey car park at a later date. This option would keep the overall number 
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of spaces as approximately the same as existing.  This option allowed more capital to be focused on building 
projects in the short term that would support academic delivery and student recruitment. It would still allow the 
removal of car parking from the central part of the campus, thus creating a green heart but would retain the 
flexibility in design to allow for the addition of a multi-storey car park at a later date. It would also allow future 
demand for parking to be re-assessed in the future in the light of changes in government policy. 

• Both options presented a further opportunity for the University to make a positive impact on its carbon footprint.   
In determining the size of the proposed car park, consideration had been given to the University’s future car parking 
strategy, weighing up the balance between the University’s sustainability strategy and the need to avoid a negative 
impact on student experience and recruitment. 

• Once approval was given to proceed, following design and procurement a contract award report would be brought 
back to Governors for final approval prior to commencement of works. 
 

Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Sally McGill highlighted that option one had originally been estimated at around £9m but costing was currently 

coming back closer to £12m.  
• Ian Jenkinson noted his concerns around the loss of any car parking spaces and Sally McGill clarified that the 

preferred option (two) would not lead to a reduction in spaces. Nevertheless, a shift in demand patterns meant 
that the mature commuter market was falling away locally, and was due to fall further – option two would allow 
some flexibility to monitor the demographic shift and respond appropriately. 

• Jonathan Vardon noted that societal pressures on reducing transport levels and costs were seemingly increasing 
all the time but that this should be balanced with the practical needs of our demographic (and likely future 
demographic).  

• Anthony Wallace asked about the reapportion of excess funds, if the cheaper option two proceeded, and Sally 
McGill clarified that these funds would be directed towards our academic estate, to the benefit of students. 

 
The Committee approved the proposal for option two in the Business case: car parking at Squire’s View (surface 
car park). 

437 The Committee received for approval the Estates masterplan – business case: refurbishment of former 
Cadman Library space for office accommodation SR/17/06, presented by the Chief Financial Officer & Deputy 
Chief Executive, who noted the following main points: 
 
• This paper set out the Business Case for the creation of new modern office accommodation in the former library 

space in the Cadman building (replacing the previous proposed scheme to refurbish Blackstone) and provided an 
alternative and cheaper solution by refurbishing the vacant former library space in the Cadman building.  

• In the longer term the Estates Masterplan did include for potential provision of new office accommodation on Leek 
Road, but it was recognised that priority would be given to projects that supported student recruitment and 
therefore any new office build was likely to be potentially 10 years away.  

• With more staff spending a proportion of their time working remotely (as per the University’s Blended Working 
Framework) both demand and type of office space in the future would change, with a shift to more flexible office 
provision. 

• The project would allow floors 1 to 3 of Blackstone to be vacated and subsequently mothballed or alternatively 
used for storage space. The ground floor of Blackstone would continue to house the Creative Library until an 
alternative location was identified. (Library Services have expressed a desire to move to a more central and 
accessible location). 

• The closure of the majority of Blackstone would save approximately in £45k pa in energy costs as well as reducing 
our carbon footprint by approximately 75 tonnes pa. In addition, if used as a store this could realise further savings 
against costs currently being paid for storage. 

• The project itself entailed refurbishing the internal spaces and providing modern office furniture, improving power, 
lighting and ventilation and upgrading the digital infrastructure to allow for staff usage. It also included the 
elements of roof repair for Cadman and Blackstone that were in the previous scheme although the Blackstone 
repair would now be the minimal needed to ensure the building remained weather tight. 

• Procurement was proposed to start in late March and subject to UEB/Governors’ approval in June, work would 
commence in the summer with a completion date late 2022.  

• The estimated cost of the project was £2.976m (including the roof repairs). The last iteration of the Blackstone 
refurbishment project had had an estimated total cost of £9.1m, of which the internal office refurbishment element 
was £3.442m.  

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Mike Herbert asked for clarification on the location of the entrance shown in the plans and this was provided.  
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delivery. This macro level analysis was then translated to each of the Schools and Services, working with their HR 
Business Partners, to inform their workforce discussions. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Ian Jenkinson asked for clarification on staff to student ratios and Sally McGill clarified that overall student numbers 

had been bolstered significantly in recent years by apprenticeships. Undergraduate student numbers were flat 
(and the University would face a challenge in 2022-23 if this did not increase). 

• Peter Baines asked about the local labour market and staff retention. Ian Blachford noted that we had struggled 
to fill some senior management roles, particularly within Professional Support – there had been a reduction in 
numbers and, in some cases, in the quality of applications. The biggest challenge was for senior leadership team 
roles, especially given current expectations around working from home. The University had not seen marked issues 
in staff turnover nor in poaching from other institutions or sector (e.g., healthcare).  

• Regarding the Cost of Living pay award, it was noted that a UCEA consultation was currently in place but that the 
sector was becoming more fragmented in terms of affordability. UCU was currently striking in some institutions 
and there was a backdrop of disquiet.  

 
The Committee agreed to refer the HR and organisational development annual report 2020-21 to the Board of 
Governors for information. 

451 The Committee received for discussion the Equality & diversity annual report 2020-21 SR/17/20, presented by 
the Chief Operating Officer, who noted the following main points: 
 
• The report, which highlighted 2020-21 developments and summarised projected areas of focus for the next year, 

had developed in format from previous reports and was now professionally produced, helping highlight the 
importance of the inclusion agenda to the University. 

• The report had also developed in terms of content, which now reflected not only the foundation-building and 
governance of the previous reports, but also included the work the University was undertaking towards the Race 
Equality Charter Mark (RECM) action plan for both the staff and student experience. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Jonathan Vardon commended the report, which brought into focus an extremely important area of the 

organisation. 
 
The Committee agreed to refer the Equality, Diversity and Inclusion annual report 2019-20 to the Board of 
Governors for information. 

452 The Committee received for discussion the Pensions update SR/17/21, presented by the Chief Operating Officer, who 
noted the following main points: 
 
• Following changes made in recent years, from August 2021 all new members of staff had been employed by the 

University’s subsidiary and eligible to join SUPS, the University’s defined contribution pension scheme (replacing 
the previous arrangement of being employed directly by the University and eligibility to join the TPS or the LGPS). 

• The University and UCU were currently at an impasse regarding the reforms (as anticipated during their 
implementation) and UCU had therefore moved to ballot members on industrial action, with the ballot ending on 
11 March 2022. (A copy of the ballot paper is attached at Appendix A.) 

• UCU was balloting on both full industrial action and action short of a strike (partial performance). The University 
had a well-established policy in place on not accepting full strike action nor partial performance and as such pay 
would be withheld from staff in this eventuality. 

• Of note was the ballot paper and what staff are being asked to ballot upon. The ballot proposition was not about 
pension reform and indeed did not mention pensions at all. Instead, it referred to concerns regarding the lack of 
cohesion and fragmentation of the academic workforce as a result of two employers, the University and the 
subsidiary. (The reason for this was a legal technicality, explained further at the meeting.) 

• Ordinarily, the University would not respond to a ballot paper being circulated. However, given the content it was 
felt important to educate the staff being balloted with a clear understanding on what they were being balloted 
upon, so that staff did not complete the ballot on pensions issues (Appendix B). It had also been made clear to 
UCU that the University expected them to advise members accordingly on the matter on which they are voting. 

• UCU requested a meeting with the University but were unable to attend at the times proposed by the University. 
At a local level the UCU branch have been asked what remedy they are seeking to resolve the need for industrial 
action, but this remains unclear. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 






